William Cassidi C. of E. Aided Primary School

Newsletter No. 4

18th February 2022
We are publishing this newsletter early as during the first week back we will be celebrating World Book Day and it is always good to have some time to prepare! After the half term break we will be welcoming Miss. Raper back to school following her maternity leave. Mrs. Mohan will continue teaching Year 2 to maintain continuity for our children. Regrettably, we are still awaiting the final Ofsted Report. We will distribute copies and publish it on our website as soon as it is received. 
We are looking forward to visits to and from our school in the coming months. On 7th March Reception will welcome rain forest animals into their class. A judo coach will be working across the whole school on 8th and 9th March and a cricket coach will be teaching each KS2 class on 10th March. We will be taking part in sporting celebrations and competitions including football, tri-golf, getting active and ‘bikeability’. Stockton-on-Tees will be taking part in Beat the Street, a way of encouraging us all to be more active between 2nd March and 13th April. Look out for your envelope with details, a map and card and see how many points we can all earn for ourselves and our school. Please note that Year 3 will be swimming each afternoon from Monday, 25th April to Friday, 6th March.

World Book Day:
We will be celebrating World Book day on Thursday, 3rd March. Our librarians are organising competitions and activities include children dressing as their favourite book character and reciting their favourite rhyme or poem. Each class will be organising events and we are looking forward to Reception’s Family Worship celebrating a ‘love of reading’. We have recently ordered £2,000 worth of new reading books and new authors and series suggested by our children. Our librarians are also compiling an order for new books within their own budget of £500. World Book Day vouchers will be distributed with this newsletter. I you would like to find out more about World Book Day and access lots of activities please visit: worldbookday.com 
P.E. Kits:

As the weather hopefully improves please ensure that your child has a P.E. kit with them including trainers (not plimsolls) for each of their P.E. sessions. Please note that children should tie long hair back and should not wear any jewellery (with the exception of a watch) at any time in school. Watches will be removed during P.E. lessons to prevent injury or damage. Children are also encouraged to bring a water bottle each day. If you are considering having your child’s ears pierced please wait until the Summer break as they are not allowed to wear ear-rings at school and would miss not only their P.E. sessions but their break and lunch sessions outside too.

Lost Property:

We do not have a ‘lost property’ box. When items are found they are returned to each child as long as the child’s name or initials are on their clothing. We also have a small number of watches left at school which are kept safe in the school office. If your child has lost one please come in and describe it so that it can be returned.
Parent/Teacher Consultations:

Children will be bringing home their second short report for you on Friday, 11th March. Parent/Teacher Consultations will be held on Monday, 14th March and Tuesday, 15th March. Please check you have made your appointments via your eschools account, the booking window opens on Tuesday, 1st March and will close on Saturday, 12th March. Bookings can not be made after this time.
Red Nose Day:

This charity event will be held on Friday 18th March. Our School Councillors are organising an activity day and inviting everyone to dress up as their favourite superhero or wear an item of red clothing so please look out for their letter. All donations should be made directly to Comic Relief via their website (comicrelief.com).

British Week:
We will be holding a celebration of Britain, including its history, geography, art and music between Monday, 21st March and Friday, 25th March. All classes will learn about Britain and begin our celebrations of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. We will be inviting you to our British Museum on the afternoon of Thursday, 24th March (details to follow nearer the time).
Wear A Hat Day:
We have been approached by a parent with information about a very worthwhile charity the Astro Brain Tumour Fund which is the only charity in the UK which raises funds for research into rare brain tumours. We are hoping to raise money for this charity by taking part in ‘Wear A Hat’ day on Friday, 25th March. Everyone is welcome to wear a hat to school this day and we will have a prize for the most ‘hatastic’ hat on the day! You can learn more about the charity by visiting: www.astrofund.org.uk. Donations may be made directly to the charity or via school. Thank you in advance for your support of this worthwhile day and for our parent.
Easter Competitions:
This year we will be holding 3 competitions as part of our Easter celebrations. A decorate an egg competition where hard-boiled eggs can be decorated by the children and brought to school between 4th and 6th April. An Easter bonnet or hat competition for an Easter Parade on Thursday 7th April and an Easter Egg Raffle which will be drawn on 7th April. These competitions are fun and enable the children to show their own creative skills as well as appreciating the skills of others.
Class Photographs:
Class photographs are being taken in the morning of Wednesday, 6th April, 2022. 
Easter Holidays:

The school will close at 3:15pm on Thursday, 7th April. Friday, 8th April is a training day. The school will open on Monday, 25th April. May we also remind you that Monday, 2nd May is a Bank Holiday.
Key Stage Two SATs:

The Year 6 SAT’s will take place from the 9th – 13th May. It is vitally important that all children attend each day this week as these tests cannot be taken at any other time. 
School Clubs:
Both the after school and lunchtime clubs remain very popular. The Spring Term Clubs are:

Monday:
Library – sharing and lending
Librarians

(lunchtime)



ICT Drop In/Home Learning
Mrs. Durance

(lunchtime)



Energise Club Years 5 and 3
Mrs. Lister

(lunchtime)
Football
Years 3 and 4

Mr. Hakes

(3:15 – 4:00)

Tuesday:
Library – story telling

Librarians

(lunchtime)


School Bank and Shop

Year 6


(lunchtime)



School Council


Mrs. Howell

(lunchtime)

Mindfulness Club KS1

Mrs. Harland

(lunchtime)

Science Club KS1

Miss. Hill

(lunchtime)



Football
Years 5 and 6

Mr. Hakes

(3:15 – 4:10)

Wednesday:
Library – art and crafts

Librarians

(lunchtime)
Calligraphy Club


Mrs. Cornelius

(lunchtime)

Animation Club 


Mr. Proud

(3:15 – 4:15)


Thursday:
Library – sharing and lending
Librarians

(lunchtime)



School Bank and Shop

Year 6


(lunchtime)


Art Club



Miss. Whitehouse
(lunchtime)

Lego Club KS1


Mrs. S. Hall

(lunchtime)


Gym Club KS2


Miss. Dicken

(3:15 – 4:00)


I am grateful to the members of staff who voluntarily give of their time to organise and lead these activities. 
May we remind you that all children must be collected from school by an adult from every after school club. 
Family Worship:

Everyone is welcome to Family Worship on Thursday afternoons.
3rd March


Reception

(2:45pm start in the school hall)

31st March


Year 4


(2:45pm start in the school hall)
7th April



Year 5 
Easter Service
(2:30pm start at St. John’s Church)
Polite Request:

We have been approached by a few parents who have asked us to remind you all that dogs should not be brought into the playground (or the school site) even if they are being carried. Some children are very apprehensive around animals and we would appreciate everyone following the Local Authority rule.














Mrs. Cornelius
